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Transport Strategy

8th Floor East

Leeds City Council

Merrion House, 110 Merrion Centre

Leeds LS2 8BB
10th January 2025
Dear Stakeholder
Lawnswood Roundabout Improvement Scheme

Proposed Traffic Regulation Orders: informal consultation
We have previously contacted you regarding the proposed Lawnswood Roundabout Improvement Scheme (the junction of the A660 Otley Road with the A6120 Ring Road).  The scheme will introduce traffic signals at the roundabout, with crossing facilities for pedestrians and cyclists on each arm.  Construction of this scheme is expected to begin in spring 2025, and we will be in contact with stakeholders regarding the construction phase in due course.  

Delivery of the scheme requires the implementation of new Traffic Regulation Orders affecting the A660 Otley Road and the A6120 Ring Road.  The Traffic Regulation Orders consist of:
· Waiting and loading restrictions at the kerbside;

· Parking and loading restrictions within proposed segregated cycle tracks, as well as in footways adjacent to proposed segregated cycle tracks;

· Reduced speed limit (A6120 Ring Road only); 
· Slight extension of existing southbound bus lane on A660 Otley Road, south of Lawnswood roundabout; and

· New bus stop clearways.

The extents of the proposed orders are shown in the enclosed plan.

We are also proposing to introduce a section of mandatory cycle lane on the A660 Otley Road, which is also shown in the enclosed plan.  However, please note that this cycle lane does not require a Traffic Regulation Order.

The proposed Traffic Regulation Orders are required to ensure the safe and efficient operation of the proposed signalised roundabout, to improve road safety on the section of the A6120 Ring Road currently operating at national speed limit, and to prevent obstructions to buses accessing bus stops.

We are currently undertaking an informal consultation regarding the proposed Traffic Regulation Orders.  If you wish to make any comments, please contact us by Friday 7th February 2025, using the contact details at the foot of this letter.

Responses to this informal consultation will be considered prior to formal advertisement of the proposed Orders, and associated statutory consultation.  You will be contacted again once the statutory consultation period begins, and you may wish to comment on the proposed Orders at that stage, whether or not you have commented as part of the current, informal consultation.  Please note that the current informal consultation, as well as the statutory consultation, relate to the Traffic Regulation Orders specifically, rather than to the Lawnswood Roundabout Improvement Scheme as a whole.

If you require this information in an alternative format, please contact us by telephone on 0113 3783655, or by email at morgan.tatchellevans@leeds.gov.uk.
Team Leader Transport Planning
Address: Transport Strategy. 8th Floor East. 
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